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Herald Community Club Monthly Meeting Minutes – February 5, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 6:37 pm by Robin DeFehr. 





11 voting members in attendance.

Secretaries’ minutes for January presented for review. Cheryl Sheldon motioned to approve the minutes. Deborah Larson seconded the motion, all in favor- minutes approved. 
Treasurers’ report for January presented for review and approval. On a motion from Cheryl Sheldon and a second from Margo Smoot, vote taken, all in favor- report approved.
Guest Business:
· None
Old Business:
· Replacement of sound system- Margo has given Sal the dimensions and he is confident that a sound system can be purchased within the $1000 budget. He will be providing suggestions soon. Follow up next month.
· Herald Day Reference Manual- progress is slow and the focus will be on the dinner section so that we can provide any volunteers with an outline of action items and resources for this year. The membership agrees that holding a kick off dinner should be a priority.
· Chili Cook Off/Membership Drive- The event is on schedule and we have 5 entries so far. An update will be provided next month on the results of the event.
· Spring Clean and Craft/Vendor Event- Event on schedule and Cheryl has emailed previous participants. Robin will follow up on scheduling Herald Park. 

· Family Picnic/Movie in the Park update- Still planning and will decide on dates after April events. 

· Campaign to fill Secretary position- no news yet.

New Business:
· Treasurer Appointment- Renee Mendonca has accepted our invitation to participate as Treasurer. Welcome Renee!

· Easter Egg Hunt- Discussion held on hosting an Easter egg hunt and possibly work with APTC to have games in the park. April 11th is the tentative date. Robin will follow up with Crystal Gonzalez and inquire about APTC partnership on event.  Margo will follow up on the school limitations on such an event. Robin will book park. 
· Gravel for Parking Lot- Andrew Reyes has a donation lead for the gravel and a possible lead to spread the gravel for $75. He will follow up and give an update next month.
· Park Puddles- Gary Garfield will follow up county offices about looking into repairing the sidewalks that gather water in the winter. Update next month.

· Herald Day Themes- The membership discussed having a “hootenanny” and we will start advertising for artwork to go with the theme. It was also discussed to look up the original officers and nominate them for this year’s honorees.

Road Committee Report
· Report on road issues- there has been a work force shortage delaying many of the scheduled road repairs. The culvert at the park is scheduled to be repaired on the 18th. Gary mentioned the need to schedule a clean up day and Deborah Larson was going to try and get a hold of the individual that regularly has clean ups and give him Gary’s number to try and coordinate efforts. 
Reimbursements
· None
January Agenda Items:
· Herald Day Theme Art
· Herald Day Quilt Update

Upcoming Community Events:
· 2nd Annual HCC Chili Contest and Membership Drive – 2/15/2020
· Spring Clean and Craft/Vendor Event – 4/25/2020

· Easter Egg Hunt 4/11/2020

Next Meeting: March 4, 2020 @ 6:30PM at Hendrickson Hall
Meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM on a motion from Carla Swarthout and a second from Margo Smoot
Minutes by: Robin DeFehr
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